
 

Cemetery Commission 
Monday, February 26, 2024 at 3pm 

Community Room at the North Yarmouth Community Center 
Meeting Minutes 

 
Agenda 

A. Call the meeting to order. 
B. Approval of 1-8-2024 Minutes. 
C. Fiscal Year 2025 Budget Request. 
D. Any Other Business 
E. Adjournment 

 
Minutes 

A. Meeting called to order at 3:15pm.  Present were commissioners Leon “Chip” 
Amergian, Clark Baston, Mark Health, David Hyde, Joy Malloy (Chairperson) 
and Debbie Grover [Cemetery Clerk]. 

B. Minutes of the 1-8-2024 meeting were unanimously approved as printed.   
C. Clark Baston reported that the cost to fence the new range of the cemetery 

would be $19,000 to do the entire permitter.  After much discussion the 
commissioner’s consensus was for Debbie to see if the Commission could 
afford to pay for the fence and installation for the permitter of the new range 
in Walnut Hill Cemetery.  Clark Baston would investigate the cost of cleaning 
monuments in Walnut Hill Cemetery and possibly training Public Works Staff 
to do the process.  

D. A follow up budget meeting has been planned for Monday, March 11, 2024, at 
3pm. 

E. Motion by David Hyde to adjourn the meeting, motion seconded by Mark 
Health. All in favor, meeting adjourned at 3:50pm. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Debbie Allen Grover, Clerk 
 

 
 

 
 


